
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
To: Mayor and City Council 

 
From: Ashley Owens, City Secretary 

 
Date: December 13, 2022 

 
Reference: Consider approval of accepting the resignation of Anamika Gupta from the Smart 

City Board and appointing Nitin Vengurlekar as an Alternate member of the Smart 
City Board to fill the unexpired term. 

 
2040: Sustainable City Government 

 
 
Introduction: 
Anamika Gupta submitted her resignation from the Smart City Board on Monday, December 5, 2022. 
Ms. Gupta served as an Alternate member to the board.  
 
The Boards and Commissions process was recently completed with appointments being approved on 
November 8th. During the interview process, Mayor Pro Tem Biju Mathew and Councilmember Mark 
Hill completed a ranking list of interviewed candidates. Based on the list, staff recommends appointing 
Nitin Vengurlekar to fill the unexpired term as an Alternate member. The unexpired term will end in 
December of 2023. 
 
Benefit to the Community: The Smart City Board evaluates the future needs of the community from 
a Smart City perspective. The new appointment allows for the business of the board to continue with 
a full roster. 
 
Legal Review: N/A 
 
Fiscal Impact: N/A 
 
Recommendation: Staff recommends approval. 


